
Submitter: Angela Pederson  

On Behalf Of: Law Abiding Oregonians  

Committee: Senate Committee On Judiciary 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB243 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

I am requesting that you oppose SB 243. 

?? Oregon’s licensed firearm dealers already comply with strict federal laws. 

?? Criminals do not buy their guns legally—this bill won’t stop crime. 

?? Increased licensing and inspections will hurt small businesses, not criminals. 

?? Straw purchases and gun trafficking should be addressed through law 

enforcement, not 

red tape for lawful businesses. 

?? Oregon does not need more unnecessary government overreach into private 

businesses. 

HB 3076-1 is a solution in search of a problem—it will only harm lawful gun dealers 

while 

failing to address the real sources of gun crime in Oregon. 

 

Sincerely,  

Angela Pederson  


